

January Highlights

Fifty-three (53) Waterways members and guests gathered at CONSOL offices for the January 11, 2012 luncheon meeting.  
Coast Guard News

LCDR John Dittmar provided the following report:

· Citations were awarded to William Porter, David McQuiston, Chuck Minton, John Dillner, Jack English, Dan Lacek and Mike Wastchak in regards to the 2010 Harbor Safety Committee of the Year Award which highlighted the Port’s significant improvement in maritime safety.
· Plans for the 2012 Joint Conference of Harbor Safety Committees and Area Maritime Security Committees are underway.  The Coast Guard is working closely with the Waterways Association of Pittsburgh in the planning of this event.  

· Susan Blank (Blank Welding) was recognized for having 100 percent of their towing vessels examined under the Towing Vessel Bridging Program.  A letter of thanks from the 8th Coast Guard District Commander was presented highlighting this superior accomplishment and the cooperative spirit of this program.
· CDR Timme will transfer this summer to attend the National War College in Washington D.C.  The new MSU Pittsburgh Commanding Officer has already been identified.  CDR Lindsay Weaver currently serves at the aide to the Vice Commandant.  
Army Corps of Engineers
David Sneberger presented the attached report. (See Attach1)  
COL Butch Graham announced that with Rich Lockwood’s assignment to the DC Operations, James Fisher has moved into the Operations position in Pittsburgh.  It was also announced that the new Commander of the Great Lakes/Ohio River Division, Margaret Burcham, will be visiting the Pittsburgh area in February.  Mary Ann Bucci will be distributing information regarding this visit to the Port.
National Weather Service
Bill Drzal provided the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville provided the following report:

· Allegheny County Health Department will be studying air pollution in the region, including the marine contribution. The reason for the study, in part is a critique we provided, courtesy of your President, Mike Somales, of their old study which claimed that a very large part of the pollution came from towboats. We expect to correct that in the new study.

· New engine repower funds are available again through the Port.  Anyone interested in obtaining funds should contact JD Fogarty directly.

· Mike Brinza of the Port of Pittsburgh Commission tracks number of lockages through our region.  The total lockages of loaded barges over the last six months have dropped 21%, possibly due to the pressure to shift equipment into the coal export market. The PPC is seeking any additional information that may account for that decline. 

Mary Ann Bucci spoke to the membership regarding sponsorships for the 2012 Joint Conference of the Harbor Safety Committees and Area Maritime Security Committees are being sought and anyone interested can connect Mary Ann Bucci.  One conference highlight will be a social event scheduled for Wednesday, August 29 that will highlight the city of Pittsburgh.  Attendees will board the Gateway Clipper for a river cruise.  Attendees will have the opportunity to attend a Pirates game at PNC Park, visit the Rivers Casino or just stay on the boat and enjoy entertainment.

Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff provided the attached report.
Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston reported that the annual Washington DC trip is scheduled for February 14-16, 2012.  An email blast was sent to the membership to determine interest in attending this important annual event.  The committee is currently seeking one additional individual to attend the congressional visits.  A Waterways Trust Fund replenishment plan is currently in limbo but the commitment to the original plan arising out of the cooperative effort of the US Army Corp of Engineers, Industry and others remains strong and we will continue to seek support for this plan by the leadership in Congress and the Senate during our visits to Capitol Hill in February.  
Education Committee Report
Ryan Newton will be providing a detailed email to the membership regarding the 2012 Educational events scheduled.  This email will described industry’s role in these important events that provides high school students knowledge of maritime job opportunities.  Companies are encouraged to attend these events.
February Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for February 8, 2012 at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, February 2, 2012 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.

Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
February 8, 2012
Menu:


Mixed Field Greens w/Chartiers Crouton & Balsamic Vinaigrette Dressing

Meat Lasagna Al Forno

Sauteed Zucchini

Coffee Service


Cherry Crisp w/vanilla ice cream
Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, February 2, 2012 to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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